APPENDIX B

Mr P. Brooker

Director of Leisure and Environment

Three Rivers District Council

Three Rivers House

Northway

Rickmansworth

Herts WD3 1RL.                                                         29 September 2008

Dear Peter

Please find below an operating summary and our proposals for inclusion in the forthcoming negotiations for our Service Level Agreement with Three Rivers District Council. We have also attached a sheet giving more details of our service to the community.

Operating summary

We are now in the third year of our District Structure and I can report the organisation is successful and operating very well. We are increasing the use of sharing staff and their specialist expertise across our three offices. This is enabling us to improve operating effectiveness and efficiency. 

Cost savings have been achieved by reducing staff to a core level of 15, of whom 9 are part of  jobshare schemes.  ( N.B. staff costs amount to some 80% of our CASTR operating costs.)  Volunteers are the core of our service and their numbers have continued to increase. Currently they now total 89 across all three sites, and this contributes over 34,000 unpaid hours to our service annually.  Citizens Advice estimate that if these hours of skilled manpower had to be funded it would add approximately £600,000 pa to our annual costs.

It is a sad reflection of the current economic and social environment that our client contacts have increased by approximately 38% since the start of this SLA with the number of issues up by 50%. These volumes are continuing to increase over the first 6 months of this year’s operation and with the current turmoil in the financial markets these numbers will grow.  Areas of increase are primarily debt and welfare benefits.

Key achievements during this current year have been maintaining the quality of our service in the face of the major increased demand from our clients as noted above, running a series of courses in the community on ways to save, offering financial literacy sessions in local schools and working on the Local Strategic Partnership board to ensure that the issues we see every day with our clients are understood and plans are developed to attempt to address some of these concerns.

The triennial Citizens Advice and Quality Mark Audit was recently completed covering quality of advice and corporate governance.  We again passed with flying colours and the auditor congratulated us on the professionalism of our team members.

One of the objectives of the merger was to enable the new organisation to be better able to apply for external funding. This has been achieved with the raising of restricted funds estimated to total some £223,000 in this SLA period.  (N.B. The facility to raise funds to pay for ongoing operational core costs is still very difficult.)

During the past 3 year SLA period, as three bureaux combined we have raised over £1,000,000 in extra income for our clients, who are local people, so this money is very likely to be put back into the local community.

The next three years

Core funding 

Externally we are all facing a very uncertain financial world which will lead to a worsening economic climate that will impact our clients and ourselves through the combination of a slowing economy, higher unemployment, tighter credit and an increasing cost of living. Our ability to obtain external project funding from the Lottery funders is already being adversely impacted by the funding required for the 2012 Olympics.
Three Rivers District Council has traditionally supplied the core funding to enable us to service the community.  We have been successful in obtaining substantial external funding for specific areas of need as noted above, although I am not confident that we will be able to continue this process over the next three years – but we will continue to try! 

Obtaining funds for the ongoing management and control of our service is now almost impossible in today’s charitable arena.   We have managed to respond partly to market demand regarding the salaries of our paid staff, but I believe they are now paid some 5% below market rates and I am concerned about the cumulative impact of inflation over the next year period.  Without them we cannot maintain the level or quality of our service.  To remedy the present position will cost approximately £8,000 pa. 

Service expansion

As mentioned above, our client volumes are continuing to increase and show no signs of a reduction in the demand for our services across the district.  We believe there is also a need to increase our ability to reach into the community to serve those clients who cannot get to our offices.  We do provide a limited home visiting service to clients, but we believe we need to expand our services to selected needy outreaches in the community, notably to where there is no CAB within the local vicinity, and also extend our telephone service.  To achieve both objectives, we will need to recruit and train more volunteers over and above our ongoing training level.  The extra training co-ordination of this paid effort will cost some £5,000 pa. 

Cost control/service expansion

Our three telephone exchanges are now reaching the end of their serviceable life and need to be replaced.  Technology has moved onwards since they were purchased and now they need to be replaced with a digital system which can utilise VOIP.  This change will reduce our communication costs and also allow us to have one telephone number for all offices.  This will enable us to extend our telephone service to clients by allowing the phone to be answered from any office.  This upgrade is estimated at £10,000.

Having now consolidated our reorganisation we are on a sound management and financial basis to go forward to continue to support our community in the most cost effective way. Clearly it goes without saying that any reduction in our core funding will require cuts in staff levels which will lead directly to a reduction in opening hours.

In summary therefore, we would like to extend our Service Level Agreement with Three Rivers District Council for a further 3 years, with funding at the current level ie £264,340 pa plus £39,000 pa in gifted rent, with extra provision made for maintaining and expanding our service as noted above, namely:

· £8,000 pa to bring our employees’ salaries into line with market rates

· extra training hours to increase our service by allowing us to recruit and train more volunteers at a cost of £5,000 pa 

· the upgrade of our telephone system at an estimated cost of £10,000.

In closing, I would like to thank Three Rivers District Council for their support over the past 3 years, and look forward to working in partnership with them over the next 3 years in supporting our community.

Yours sincerely,

Andy Appleby

Chairman of the Board

Citizens Advice Service in Three Rivers
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